
Question on Notice 
 

No. 904 
 

Asked on 17 September 2015 
 

MR DE BRENNI asked the Deputy Premier, Minister for Transport, Minister for 
Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning and Minister for Trade (MS TRAD) – 
 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister inform the House of any representations made by the former 
member for Springwood Mr John Grant to the state planning department in regards to 
community concerns about the Loganholme Local Neighbourhood Plan?   
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Honourable Member for Springwood for his question. 
 
I can advise the House that the former Member for Springwood, Mr John Grant, made 
representations to the then Planning Minister in October 2014, with regard to 
community feedback about the Loganholme Neighbourhood Plan and development 
applications being lodged in Loganholme. 
 
I have been advised that the then Planning Minister responded to the former member 
for Springwood on 10 December 2014, stating he was still considering Logan City 
Council’s Loganholme Local Plan Amendment, which seeks to include the 
Loganholme Neighbourhood Plan into the Logan Planning Scheme. The then 
Planning Minister also informed the former member that public consultation would 
occur on the Loganholme Local Plan Amendment. 
 
The then Planning Minister also provided advice that under the Sustainable Planning 
Act 2009, councils can give weight to draft planning instruments in assessing 
development applications, based on the maturity of the instrument and its stage in the 
statutory approval process. 
 


